ES AND SUPPOR DINTEGRATED DATA CENSUS CENSUS CENSUS

An Open Letter to the MPs of the New Parliament...

ases provide statistics on the and that are registered during a given period ates. They may differ from statistics present as registered in New Zealand or to births an

Dr. Guy Hatchard

What are you going to do about record levels of excess deaths and those advising you that they don't matter or even exist?

An audio version is available here. Or...



Dear MP

The main task of the government is to protect and promote the well being of the people and the nation as a whole.

STATS New Zealand has just released the official Births and Deaths tally for the year till the end of September 2023:

In the year ended September 2023 compared with the year ended September 2022:

- there were 56,943 live births registered, down from 58,749
- there were 37,569 deaths registered, down from 38,052
- the total fertility rate was 1.58 births per woman, down from 1.66
- the infant mortality rate was 3.58 deaths per 1,000 live births, similar to 3.57 per 1,000.

The total fertility rate (TFR) of 1.58 births per woman in the year ended September 2023 was the lowest on record.

As a raw list of figures, you may be tempted to find them comforting. Apparently, deaths and births have both fallen slightly compared to last year. At first glance, it doesn't look to be too concerning. You might be thinking that our health service is holding its own or has even turned a corner. You would be wrong in this assumption.

The comparisons above, offered in the STATS NZ Release, are just between 2023 and 2022 which was itself a record year.

In the Sept 2021 to Sept 2022 year there were 2070 deaths officially attributed to Covid. In the Sept 2022 to Sept 2023 year there were 1250 deaths attributed to Covid, a reduction of 820. Whereas the deaths reported above by STATS NZ fell by just 483. In other words, net non-Covid deaths did not fall during the past year, they actually increased.

The latest figures for excess deaths (the difference between the long term average and the current figures) published by the OECD covering September and the first week of October record that New Zealand currently has the highest rate of excess deaths among the 34 OECD nations. For this period of five weeks there were 577 excess deaths in NZ, up 17% on the long term average.

As a new or veteran MP a vital question you have to ask is: 'Why are excess deaths remaining at record levels?"

You are no doubt aware from newspaper reports that excess deaths are being brushed aside; either being attributed to Covid, Long Covid, or in many cases are being denied, even by leaders of some parties in Parliament. This is not a political question, it is a scientific question, yet the answer certainly has political implications. In fact the answer to this question is a matter of life and death for your constituents.

You are also aware that some people, including scientists submitting reports and research findings to learned journals, are questioning the safety of the Pfizer Covid vaccine, especially its long term effects.

So, Who is Right?

The answer to this question can only be decided if the vaccination status of people dying is known. Unfortunately this information is being withheld from public scrutiny. The question of causality can only be resolved if statistics of age, vaccination status, and cause of death are released for independent analysis.

As long as this is not available, political discussions, media reports, and even the pronouncements of health administrators or doctors will remain as opinions unsubstantiated by the critical data which alone can decide the issue.

Just imagine for a moment that you are in charge of business and you introduced some new sales methods. After this, sales fell and your company got into financial difficulties. Of course you would launch an investigation, examine all the records in detail and take remedial action.

In the real world two novel events have occurred, a new disease which increasingly looks to have resulted from a biotechnology research programme has swept the country and a novel biotech vaccine has been administered to virtually everyone.

Deaths have risen and births have fallen by record amounts. It would be catastrophic and foolish in the extreme to fail to systematically investigate the cause.

I realise the questions we raise above have become fraught with emotional distress and fear as well as fierce political allegiance. However we have a new Parliament and everyone can now turn a new page, where the facts can be examined afresh and decided upon from a rational perspective. Medical interventions including vaccines are well known to have long term effects. They have to be assessed based on fact not speculation. This is not a new suggestion, it is a matter of undisputed scientific record.

Even if the leaders of some parties believe vaccination should be a political policy, as some appear to, assessment of safety can never be political policy. Safety is always a matter of hard fact. The sad fact is that more people are falling sick and dying in New Zealand than ever before. This is demonstrably not solely or even mainly a matter of demographics or pre-existing hidden conditions as some have suggested. The facts speak for themselves, we have become more vulnerable to ill health as a nation.

The incidence of cardiac problems, reproductive issues, and cancers have risen more steeply over the last two and a half years.

The reasons for this must be located and remedied. This cannot be a matter of party allegiance or subject to unwarranted secrecy and censorship, as it is at the moment.

I appeal to you to consult your conscience in this matter and not blindly follow uninformed comment, private lobbying, self-serving ideology, concerted cover-ups, demagoguery, prejudice, commercial interests or even the party whip. This is about the health, longevity and happiness of the individual and the nation. As Winston Churchill said in 1941:

"The only guide to man is his conscience, the only shield to his memory is the rectitude and sincerity of his actions. It is very imprudent to walk through life without this shield, because we are so often mocked by the failure of our hopes and the upsetting of our calculations: but with this shield, however the fates may play, we march always in the ranks of honour."

The nation is waiting for your policies, you have promised a lot. Now is the time to deliver a better New Zealand. I know you have many competing priorities. Nothing is more important to everyone than their health and happiness.

There is a course of action here that must be undertaken. We call on you to take the right decisions for the benefit of the people and our nation.

Dr. Guy Hatchard

17 November 2023